Polk County Highway Department
900 Pheasant Lane = PO Box 248 = Balsam Lake WI 54810
Phone (715) 485-8700 = Fax (715) 485-8702

Emil “Moe” Norby, Commissioner
Steve Mullenbach — Fleet Supervisor ~ Carrie Olson — Supervisor of Hwy Administration
Josh Kelch — Operations Manager

Date: March 4t 2020

From: Polk County Highway Department, PO Box 248, Balsam Lake, WI 54810
Phone: (715) 485-8700 Fax: (715) 485-8702

NOTICE
Seasonal Weight Restrictions

Pursuant to WI Statutes 349.16, Polk County’s seasonal weight restrictions will become
effective Monday, March 9th, 2020 at (Noon) 12:00 p.m. This is a critical period of time for
county highways and we request support and cooperation during the temporary load limit.
Effective this date, the following Polk County roads will be restricted to six (6) tons for any
single axle weight:

County Trunk Highway “W” from 80 Street to County Trunk Highway “O” North
County Trunk Highway “GG” from State Highway 48 to County Trunk Highway “G”
County Trunk Highway “D” from County Trunk Highway “JJ” to State Highway 63
County Trunk Highway “H” from County Trunk Highway “1” to State Highway 8

Additional highway(s) may be posted if needed, so please watch for signs.

Highway maintenance vehicles, school buses, emergency public utility vehicles, sewage
haulers, and trucks hauling bulk milk products (not whey products) are exempt from the load
restrictions. Propane haulers and fuel oil haulers may exceed the imposed restrictions by two
(2) ton per axle.

This notice does not include town roads. Townships will need to be contacted directly for the
status of their weight restrictions. If you have any questions please feel free to contact the
Highway office at 715-485-8700.

Emil Norby
Polk County Highway Commissioner




